
MINUTES OF Special MEETING OF THE CITY
COMVIISSION OF THE CITY OF LUFKIN, TEXAS,

HELD December 7th, 1951 at 4:30 P. M.

On this the 7th day of December, 1951, A • D., the City

Commission of the City of Lufkin, Texas, convened in Special

Session, in the regular meeting place in said City, with the

following members thereof, to wit:

Granville Wright Mayor

Joe Stegall Commissioner Ward No. 1

______________________Commissioner Ward No.2

L. B. Zeagler Commissioner Ward No. 3

H. A. Treadwell Commissioner Ward No. 4

Harry Steenson City Manager

Barney Bradshaw City Secretary

C. E. Brazil City Attorney

being present, and the following absent: J. M. Snell

constituting a quorum when the following business was trans-

acted:

The Mayor announced the purpose of the special meeting
and called to the attention of the Commission the presence of
a group of residents of Ellis Avenue and representatives of’
the Texas Highway Department, both groups attending the meet-
ing to assist the Commission in establishing a fair 9outing
of incoming traffic on Highway #94.

Mr. Koch stated that it was the intent of the Highway
Department to permit all motorists to choose the route they
desired to travel.

Commissioners Stegall and Zeagler expressed their
understanding to be that Ellis Avenue was to be designated
as an alternate route of Highway #94.

~ Correspondence between the City of ~-~ufkin and State
Highway Department of Austin was read and discussed as
were excerpts from the construction contract.

1~

5 Mr. Koch reported that his department had made a
traffic count at the junction of Ellis and Frank of all
incoming traffic on Tuesday, December 4th, and found 923
vehicles going to Ellis Avenue and ~55 vehicles turning
into Frank Avenue. The Commission requested Mr. Koch to
reDort on the number of trucks involved in this count at
such time as he could determine this information.

Mr. Koch recommended that curb parking be prohibited
on the South side of Ftonk Avenue between Bynum and Bledsoe.
The Commission agreed in the necessity for this action.

The City Manager reported on the erection of stop
signs at both points of intersection of Bynum Street with
Frank Avenue and one stoo sign at the point of intersection
of Franklin with Frank Avenue.



Commissioner Stegall made a motion that Commission
action at its regular meeting of December 4th in designating
Ellis Avenue as a truck route be rescinded. Commissioner
Treadwell seconded the motion which was approved.

The Commission approved a proposal that Monday,
December 24th, be declared a holiday for City employed
personnel.
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